
August 2023 

City of Visalia 

Attn:   Renee Nagel 
707 W. Acequia Ave. 
Visalia, CA 93291 

RE: Award Announcement – City of Visalia 
Award Amount: $3,628,371.00 

Dear Renee Nagel: 

The Business, Consumer Services and Housing Agency’s (BCSH) California 
Interagency Council on Homelessness (Cal ICH) is pleased to announce that the 
City of Visalia has been awarded an Encampment Resolution Funding Rolling 
(ERF-2-R) grant in the amount of $3,628,371.00. This letter constitutes notice of 
the award of ERF-2-R funds for use in the City of Visalia.  

The City of Visalia will receive its full disbursement of funds after the Standard 
Agreement is fully executed. Please be advised that this award is subject to the 
terms and conditions of the Standard Agreement. Failure to sign and return the 
Standard Agreement within 30 days of receipt from BCSH may result in a delay 
of disbursement of funds.   

Please do not make any public announcement of your award (including social 
media posts) until after the announcement by the Governor’s Office regarding 
the statewide ERF-2-R awards, which is expected tomorrow. We will let you 
know when that has occurred. If you share this news with colleagues or 
partners prior to the announcement, please make sure they are aware of this 
restriction as well.

Congratulations on your successful application. For further information or if 
you have any questions, please contact me at Jeannie.McKendry@bcsh.ca.gov 
or calichgrants@bcsh.ca.gov.   

Sincerely, 

Jeannie McKendry 
Jeannie McKendry,   
Grants Development Section Chief, Cal ICH 
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